DRAFT MINUTES





Low Income Governing Board Advisory Committee Meeting


October 21, 1998





Members and Alternates Present: Dennis Guido/PG&E, Josie Webb/CPUC, Bob Burt/Insulation Contractors Assn., Peter Grahambeek/California Nevada Community Action Assoc., Eddie Jimenez/Proteus, Pete Zanzot/Southern California Edison, Thomas Tenorio/Community Action Agency of Butte County.





Public Participants: Ulla Maija Wait/California Department of Community Services and Development, Roberto Del Real/SoCalGas, Paul Tatsuta/Economic & Social Opportunities, Inc.





Consulting Staff: Geoff Crandall/MSB, Jerry Mendl/ MSB, John Vincent/CH2MHill-Braintrust.





Meeting called to order at 9:03 by Josie Webb with no quorum.


Continuation of meeting items from 10/20/98 meeting. 





LIEE 2000 ISSUES AND INITIALDRAFT RECOMMENDATIONS





Bob Burt lead the discussion of LIEE 2000 issues and initial draft recommendations. 





Recommendation 1 Jerry Mendl/MSB explained that this recommendation defines one of the first functions that the IPA would perform.  Roberto Del Real inquired about the committee that the LIGB would create under this recommendation. Bob Burt noted that the LIGB has a practice of naming a committee of two members to oversee an activity, and he assumes that that is what this refers to.  Two members can meet at any time without going through all the complicated business of public notice. They will in turn use the AC or get any other input they want.





Recommendation 2 Dennis Guido noted that the “how” of installation seems to be missing. There is no discussion of the installation manual. All the utilities have slightly different installation manuals.  Geoff Crandall responded that the IPA cannot change the installation manual overnight, so that this recommendation states that they will adopt the procedures in practice right now. Dennis Guido noted that PG&E considers what MSB calls a “field manual” the “policies and procedures operating manual.” What MSB is calling the installation manual, PG&E calls WIS (Weatherization Installation Standards) Manual. MSB should make it clear that there are two different kinds of manuals. WIS is the how, the what is identified in the contract, and the when is in the PPO manual. All specs go in the contract. 





Geoff Crandall noted that it was important to have quality products go into the program. If the AC wants input as to what the IPA should contract for, he asked, how will they set that up? Bob Burt suggested that the quality of products would be one way that you would judge the IPA’s performance. He suggested that the AC leave it to the IPA to choose one of the things that is now going in. Dennis Guido said that you adopt what’s there, command the product line of what the IPA thinks is best, bring down the price, and make sure everybody purchases that product. Eddie Jimenez suggested adding the determination of the specs to the responsibilities of the committee called for in Recommendation 1.





Recommendation 3 Bob Burt and Eddie Jimenez suggested that it is important to think about how long the contract for the IPA will last. Continuity is desirable, so that there is not a constant loss of personnel. Geoff Crandall suggested that it will take a good year to work the bugs out, which will put the IPA in a strong position to continue that kind of work. Bob Burt said that you have to put the ability to terminate for cause into the contract. Dennis Guido said that he firmly believes that you should put an option to extend into the contract, e.g. one year with an option for three more years. He said that maybe this should be Recommendation 18, a new one, regarding the duration of the IPA contract.





Recommendation 4 Jerry Mendl explained that there were some decisions in the original set of recommendations that were measure related, and some were policy related.  This was trying to get a starting point for the measure-related ones because the policy is being picked up elsewhere. He thinks that the recommendations that they will be keeping in here are A.1, A.4, B.1, B.2,B.3; the rest will likely be dropped.  They may even drop the above named recommendations and put them into the form of a table.





Recommendation 4 A.1 The first line of the first paragraph should read “four utilities.” Eddie Jimenez also pointed out that on p.5 the first and last lines of last paragraph should be “2000” not1999.





Recommendation 4 A.2 Bob Burt noted that the Commission intended most of the money to be spent where it had been collected. It is a mission for the IPA to comply with that particular Commission decision. We have to keep track of the movement of funds between electric and gas and between service territories. Geoff Crandall suggested that someone has to look at this from a fuel-neutral standpoint.  Bob Burt pointed out that it’s one of those cases in which you have two policies which are not precisely antithetical but which are not easy to fully agree on how they both are to be accomplished.





Recommendation 4 A.3 The lead sentence must be rewritten. Jerry Mendl proposed deleting this measure altogether.





Recommendation 4 A.4 Dennis Guido said that if you replace a furnace, the average cost is $1,200-1,500, and if you do that, you knock out minor home repairs. He wants to make sure that furnace replacement and home repair are not both under this $1,500 cap. Bob Burt suggested that the discussion of furnace replacement ought be separated from home repair. PG&E and SoCalGas run their furnace replacement differently. Roberto Del Real explained that SoCalGas’s furnace replacement and home repairs are different programs. Dennis Guido pointed out that for PG&E the only people who can touch a furnace are union people, whereas home repairs are performed by contract labor. Other organizations and utilities do it differently.  Bob Burt said that it is worthy of a paragraph to note that different utilities approach the problem of a major replacement or repair differently. Roberto Del Real said we should not mix the utilities’ operating budgets with the LIEE budget. Bob Burt said that presently the only thing that does not come out of low income funds is minor repair.  The problem for 2000 is the dollar limit, furnace replacement needs to be a stand-alone measure. By itself, it should have a cap of no more than $1500.


	


For footnote 2, “e.) minor roof repairs” should be removed from the “standard set of repair items.” Bob Burt pointed out that the intention of minor home repair is to make the envelope of the building less leaky. It is not a business of rehabilitating homes. Also a.) and b.) under footnote 2 belong in a different program, with a separate furnace recommendation. C.), d.), f.), and g.) would go with a home repair program.  Eddie Jimenez queried the “owner-occupied” in a.; recommendation 14 on p. 23 talks about owner-occupied and rental and p. 14 talks about non-discrimination. This  footnote should be consistent with these other statements and include rentals as well. 





Recommendation 4 B.1 Geoff Crandall noted that properly grounding the appliance should be added, because not grounding the appliance voids the warranty. Bob Burt noted that many homes do not have proper grounding. Dennis Guido noted that there are also strong codes on it, if the refrigerator is not properly grounded, the measure is not feasible because of the liability. Bob Burt pointed out that proper grounding does not mean that you have to ground the entire house. He pointed out an inconsistency between what is here about surrendering refrigerators for recycling and pp.23 and 24, because landlords might say no. He suggested coming up with some recommendation about this. Dennis Guido suggested adding “Energy Star rated (20% or more energy saving) refrigerators” as part of the specifications.





Page 23, Recommendation 14, Jerry Mendl explained that this was an attempt to offer renters the same kind of savings as homeowners. Bob Burt asked how big a landlord co-pay ought be.  He suggested that the co-pay could bear a relation to the life left in the old refrigerator. Roberto Del Real noted that, in terms of furnaces, the discussion was about subsidizing landlords who will use the low income money to replace items which make a unit habitable. Eddie Jimenez noted that there should be no difference between renters and home-owners. Roberto Del Real said that we should not be involved in replacing items which are required bylaw for rentals.  Pete Zanzot noted that Edison addressed this problem in part by approaching owners of HUD subsidized housing. Usually they asked the landlords to pay from $185 to $195. They required that rental units be individually monitored and that the refrigerator remain in the apartment for its useful life. Qualifying for the HUD subsidy already ensures that the customers are low-income. Bob Burt suggested that MSB write up some of what Edison did and add it as a supplement to the recommendation. He asked how we know that apartments with new refrigerators will stay low income. Dennis Guido pointed out that of all units he does, 61% are renters, and of that percentage, HUD is not a majority. He said that he would not do master-metered anything. 





Recommendation 15 It was unanimously recommended that the apartments have to be individually metered.  Eddie Jimenez said that if we are going to require a co-pay we will get lower participation, as happened with the evaporative cooler program. Also it is desirable that the unit stay low-income but no one know show to enforce that yet. The last sentence of the second paragraph should read, “when moving, the tenant (and refrigerator owner) may choose to sell the refrigerator.” It was noted that Josie Webb found this element of the recommendation objectionable. It should be made clear that it is not a problem when the tenant owns the refrigerator, but rather when the landlord owns it.





Recommendation 16 Bob Burt suggested that there should be a provision for waiving the co-pay in the case of extreme hardship. This should note that units must be individually metered and should strike “ or furnace” from the lead paragraph. The law requires that the landlord fix the furnace, so this program should not.





Recommendation 14  for basic weatherization, it was noted, there is no restriction on whether an apartment is master metered or individually metered.


 


Recommendation 4 B.2 Dennis Guido suggested changing “limit” to “average” of five bulbs. Eddie Jimenez wanted to add “. . .in comparison to an incandescent bulb” to “A CFL is a costly item.” Footnote four does not work out and should be deleted.





Recommendation 4 B.3 Bob Burt, re first non-bold line, asked what “recommended levels” are. He said that if you ask local government people you will get a lot of different answers. Elatedly, in terms of attic ventilation, he noted that if you have a home with ceiling ducts and those ducts are not insulated then many of those numbers flip for you. Josie Webb wants“ later date” defined in the final paragraph. Bob Burt indicated that there needs to be further review of the pluses and minuses of this measure before we say that this is a given for the year 2000.





Recommendation 4 C.1 Jerry Mendl suggested axing this recommendation because it is in conflict with earlier claims about not discriminating. It will, however, be further considered elsewhere.  Dennis Guido asked them to add a line that the AC views this as discriminatory. He and Bob Burt pointed out that high users are not a very good target. Dennis Guido noted that if you maintain a policy of going after high energy users you will never get to the low energy users. Ulla Maija Wait pointed out that for federal programs the same problem came up. The way out of it is the language of “taking into consideration vulnerable populations.” 





Recommendation 4 C.2 It should say the year “2000” not 1999. Roberto Del Real brought up the problem of technology. He is presently changing his computer system for the collection of data and was interested in finding out what the LIEE system would be. 





Recommendation 5 Jerry Mendl pointed out that there is no mechanism to deal with the selection of LIEE participants on a statewide level. Bob Burt said that the way to prevent cherry picking by contractors is geographical distribution. One criteria to mention about the IP’s evaluation is area. The statewide IPA is unique to California and presents its own problems. Bob Burt pointed out that these are policy issues and thus are not the sort of thing you hand over to contractors. Josie Webb pointed out that this is unrealistic because the IPA has to get to know the territories and different populations, on top of everything else they have to do, in one year. Bob Burt reiterated that the Board must make policy decisions which it will be the IPA’s job to comply to.





Recommendation 6 Bob Burt said that this was a 10th amendment issue. The Commission will decide this for California. Federal and state programs “moving toward” each other could cause serious problems. However, cooperation, to the extent that it is possible, is desirable.


Eddie Jimenez and Ulla Maija Wait said that it was an especially good idea to make these programs more cooperative since they have the same target clients. 





Recommendation 7 the middle paragraph inspired a discussion of how exactly coordination of programs between LIEE and federal programs might work. It was agreed that “costs” should be changed to something like “operations should be appropriately allocated. . . .”





Recommendation 8 Josie Webb said that if electric money gets spent on gas measures or vice versa it should be tracked.





Recommendation 9 Bob Burt suggested that we take Edison’s comments as to the benefit of co-pays on big-ticket items into account. Edison found that co-pays help increase involvement and interest as well as increasing the rate of people being home when the installers come. In cases where it is really a hardship, Bob Burt suggested that the co-pay be waived. Eddie Jimenez said that Proteus had very few people not come up with the co-pay in their evaporative cooler program. He suggested that if there will be co-pays they need to be consistent. Jerry Mendl asked whether Edison’s evidence about the benefits of co-pays has been quantified in anyway. 





Recommendation 12 The “subcommittee” in the bold paragraph is an “LIGB subcommittee.” Eddie Jimenez pointed out that they have never done any rewiring for evaporative coolers. MSB will strike evaporative coolers from the first bullet. Pete Zanzot said that some cities require permits and some don’t. In many cities the permit is no small matter and should be added as a fifth bullet. Also, change the fourth bullet to be “installing appliances later found to be faulty.”





Recommendation 13  Bob Burt said that this superficially sounds nice, but once the rumor that “LIEE delivery providers went into my unit and found four thousand dollars worth of code violations” gets around, landlords won’tlet LIEE contractors anywhere near their buildings.It was strongly agreed that this recommendation should bescratched.





Recommendation 17  Josie Webb asked MSB to define “conveniently located.” Instead of“ conveniently located;” it was agreed that this recommendation should say “accessible.”





“Recommendation 18”  Geoff Crandall verbally offered this recommendation (based on Dennis Guido’s earlier comment) which would have to do with the length of the IP’s contract. IPA contract duration needs further thought. This doesn’t have to be dealt with at this stage.





Appendix A will be changed to reflect the AC’s comments at this meeting and 





Appendix B will be eliminated.





Geoff Crandall/MSB requested comments on the CARE 2000 recommendations ASAP but at the very latest by November 4.  Anyone who sends a comments ought to cc Bob Burt who will compile all comments and bring them to the next AC meeting. 








Meeting adjourned at 2:25.
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